UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

September 19, 2017 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, 
September 19, 2017 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Heidi Clevenger called the meeting to order at 7:01 P.M. 
Present: Heidi Clevenger; Adam Cohick; Sean Shultz, Solicitor, and Stephanie L. Bitner, Secretary.  Todd Chestnut was not present.
Approval of Minutes: Adam motioned to approve the August 15, 2017 Meeting minutes, Heidi seconded, all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:  Adam motioned to approve the August 15, 2017 Meeting Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 
Visitors: Dale Bailey, Norman Myers, Ruth Ann Myers, Karen Sheffield, Michael Dingle, Anne Dozier, Stephanie Royz and Steve Wiser
Correspondence:  Letter received stating the State Liquid Fuel Amount for upcoming year.
Old Business:
  Adam motioned to pass a resolution to revise the current sewage resolution, Heidi seconded, all were in favor.  Sean will be working on that.
Todd Chestnut was not present to discuss the gym.  Heidi said that she is getting nowhere with trying to find out any type of schedule that was left regarding gym rentals.  Adam suggested some type of on-line calendar and agreed that there is no cooperation from John.
Copies of the 2018 Draft Budget were distributed to the supervisors to look over and make adjustments to for next meeting.
New Business:  Visitors Ann Dozier, Michael Dingle, Stephanie Royz and Karen Sheffield were here to voice concerns regarding Carl Hoover’s chicken farm.  Their main concerns were the flies, the noise and the odor.  As neighbors, they are requesting trees, preferably Evergreen trees, be planted as a fence row between the property of the chicken farm and residents.  The neighbors believe that this will be helpful in creating a visual boundary, as well as, cut back on the odors that come through and the flies.  The neighbors stated numerous times, “ they do not want the chicken farm operation shut down, they just would like everyone to be “better neighbors””.

The visitors stated that this summer, in particular, was very bad with the flies.  One resident brought pictures of containers of flies that were caught on her porch. She stated that this was an every day occurrence.  Heidi Clevenger said that the supervisors would approach Mr. Hoover with their concerns.  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, inquired to if there were any ground water issues.  One resident stated that when her well was tested this year that there was ecoli in it and she had to get an ultra violet light to kill the bacteria.  Sean explained how some of the laws work regarding these types of issues.

Visitor Steve Wiser, stood behind the supervisors regarding the fact that as supervisors, there is only so much that they can do.  There is not zoning in the township and the chicken farm was approved.  However, Adam assured the residents, as well as, Heidi, that as supervisors, they would personally speak with Mr. Hoover to make sure that he is in compliance, and to see if there is anything that he, as a neighbor, is willing to do to make things better for everyone involved.
Solicitor’s Report:  Sean Shultz had nothing further.
Road Master Report:  Dale stated that we were still waiting to hear on the 2017-2018 salt contract.
Permit Report:  There were no new permits.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively was at the fair on Friday night helping with storm coordination regarding rotation and wind speed. Based on those things, it looked as though the fair was going to be fine and they did not shut down.  September 14, 2017 were his fall meetings where they reviewed the PPG fire.  It seemed as though a glass furnace broke and leaked molten glass out, which caused the fire.    On September 18, 2017 there was a local management coordinator’s class.  Bob informed us that the state has a new emergency plan.  
On September 28 and 29 there was a donations and volunteer class on big disasters and a FEMA class.  October 2, 2017 will be the Governor’s Preparedness Summit and PEMA at the Hershey Lodge.  And, on October 16, 2017, there will be Sunoco Pipeline training.
Approval of bills for payment:  Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:  Adam motioned to adjourn the meeting, Heidi seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 P.M.

SECRETARY,
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